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11 May 2020 

DIRECT PAYMENTS TO THE SHIRE  

Could we please ask that when you make direct deposits to the Shire’s 

account that a reference be included to allow for the staff to receipt your 

money correctly.  A name, or invoice number would be preferred and 

help greatly in identifying your payment. 

 

REQUEST FOR TENDER 

 

Management and Operation of the Shire of Mt Marshall Aquatic 

Centre   -  MM05.19/20 

 

In accordance with section 3.58 Local Government Act 1995 tenders are 

called for Management and Operation of the Shire of Mt Marshall  

Aquatic Centre based in Bencubbin, WA. 

 

Tenders closing at 12 noon on Friday 29 May 2020 can be submitted via 

post in a sealed envelope clearly marked ‘Tender MM05.19/20’ to PO 

Box 20, BENCUBBIN, 6477 or via email to ceo@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 

Tenders received after the closing time/date, will not be considered.  The 

highest or any tender will not necessarily be accepted.  Canvassing of 

Councillors or staff will disqualify. 

 

Offer forms are available in the tender section of  our website or by 

contacting Nadine Richmond on 9685 1202 or 

ea@mtmarshall.wa.com.au 

 

John Nuttall  

Chief Executive Officer 



COVID-19 COMMUNITY UPDATE 

11 MAY 2020 
 

The information below is provided regarding Shire owned facilities: 

 

 

Shire Office - As of Monday 18 May 

The Shire Office will be open for business as usual. No appointments are 

necessary, however staff will have the ability to restrict the number of 

customers in the office at one time.   

 

 

Bencubbin and Beacon Libraries - As of Monday 18 May 

The Bencubbin Public Library will be open to the public, with the Beacon 

Library being open on a Thursday pending Beacon Central opening to the 

public.  The Shire’s Mystery Box program will finish up with Staff contacting 

members regarding the return of their outstanding boxes.  

 
 

Bencubbin and Beacon Fitness Centres  -  As of Monday 18 May  

The Shire’s fitness centres will re-open at 12 noon with a maximum of 6 

patrons using the gyms at any one time.  Please 

use the equipment wipes provided in the centres 

after use. 
 

 

Caravan Parks  -  As of Monday 18 May  

The Bencubbin and Beacon Caravan Parks will be 

open to all visitors. 

 
 

Playgrounds 

Playgrounds remain closed until further notice. 

 
 

Bencubbin and Beacon Complexes  -  As of 

Monday 18 May 

The  Shire’s complexes will be open for community use.  A limit of 20 

persons at any one time applies to indoor and outdoor activities.  When 

using the facilities we ask that you practice social distancing.  Shared 

sporting equipment is to be cleaned after use.  



Survey on Beacon FM Radio (88.5fm) 

The Shire would like to determine how many residents 

listen to this station before agreeing to take on the annual 

electricity costs of the service.   Please see a copy of the 

survey in this weeks Bulletin.  Once completed, return the 

form to the Shire as directed.   

 

Mt Marshall Aquatic Centre Redevelopment Project Update 

Things are certainly looking a bit different at the Mt Marshall Aquatic Centre with the pool bowl 

full of  bobcats, excavators and other machinery.  Demolition of the existing pool bowl has been 

completed with earthworks to prepare the site being completed in the coming week.  The 

redevelopment plans have been submitted to the Department of Health and we expect to hear 

back any day if they have been approved.  Once these plans are approved the construction of 

the new pool will commence.  Once we receive approval of the plans we hope to share a sneak 

peek of the new design with the community - watch this space.   

 


